
Minutes   3-13-2012 
 
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – Assistant RE, Virginia Apker – Treasurer, 
Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Patrick Lipsinic, Jon Pyeatt, James Stowers, 
and George Walker.  The treasurer’s report and the minutes of the previous meeting 
were approved as presented. 
 
AVRG Report – Betty Martin: There will be one SCCA race at Hallett this year on April 
14-15.  It is a Rational/National and is part of the BF Goodrich Super Tour and Majors 
program, a pilot program involving MiDiv, SWDIV, and Rocky Mountain. 
 
Rallycross – Pat Lipsinic: The Club has contracts for May 6 and June 17 at TRP for 
events.  The Nationals will be held at TRP on October 5-7.  MiDiv received the divisional 
rallycross achievement award at the National Convention based on the events held last 
year. 
 
Solo – Todd Swain: The schedule for 2012 is on the NEOkla website.  There are 8 
events scheduled at the Fairgrounds.  The entry fees for 2012 will be $35 for members 
and $50 for nonmembers, with a $5 student discount for those under 24.  Everybody will 
get 8 runs.  Todd also brought up the possibility of accepting online payments for Solo 
events.  There will be a Solo meeting on Sunday, March 18, 2-5 P.M., at McNellie’s. 
 
Old Business:  
 
SCCA National Convention: Todd felt that he learned a lot at the convention.  He got 
some new ideas and had a chance to share information with people from other areas. 
 
The Awards Party was a great success.  Everybody liked the venue that we used. 
 
New Business: 
Tonia Peacock is interested in putting on a rally, perhaps in the fall. 
 
Steve Herrod asked about the idea of using advertising on the website as was discussed 
in January.  Discussion followed, but no action was taken.  It was suggested that the 
Club print business cards with meeting information and the Solo schedule on them. 
 
Todd suggested a t-shirt design contest for NEOkla Solo shirts so that they would be 
available to wear to nationals. 
 
Virginia Apker asked about having some means of Club identification on the Club trailer 
at events such as banners, flags, etc. 
 
Betty Martin moved to accept online payments on MotorSportReg for the Solo events.  
George Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, Secretary 
 
 



 


